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TEL:01309 672887

EMAIL :- admin.andersonsp@moray-edunet.gov.uk
INFORMATION LINE: - 0870 054 9999. PIN ~ 031100. 

Please be aware that calls to this number will be charged a 2p per minute service charge plus your call provider’s access charge.
WEB: https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/my/AndersonsPrimary/
HAPPY NEW YEAR!
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Dear Parents/Carers,
Welcome to the first school term of 2020. I would like to wish everyone a Happy New Year. I hope you all survived the holidays and had a lovely time with family and friends.
As always, we have a very busy term planned that will provide us with lots of opportunities to achieve, as well as attain, improve standards and make Anderson’s an even stronger team.
ENROLMENT
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It is hard to believe that we have reached that time of year again where we have to ask you to start the process of entrusting your children to us for the first time. The transition process for the academic session 2020-2021 will begin with the enrolment of our new P1 children the week beginning January 20, 2020.  
Enrolment times will be: 
Monday 10.00am - 11.00am and 1.30pm – 2.30pm

Tuesday 10.00am - 11.00am and 1.30pm – 2.30pm

Wednesday 11.00am – 12pm and 2.00pm – 3.00pm

Thursday 11.00am – 12pm 
Friday 11.00am – 12pm and 2.00pm – 3.00pm

You can also enrol online: www.moray.gov.uk/registration
If you have friends and/or neighbours who have children of preschool age due to start school in August, in our catchment area, please pass this information on. This information will be displayed in our preschool partners in and around Forres, on our school notice boards and on our website and social media. Please register your child at their catchment school, even if you wish them to attend a different school. Your catchment school will provide you with the information you need to put in a placing request for the school of your choice.
BUILDING IMPROVEMENTS

Carpet tiles will be laid on the upstairs corridor on Thursday 6 and Friday 7 February. This will mirror the work carried out to improve the lower corridor. For a few days before we may be looking for some volunteers to help us lift and dispose of the existing sections of carpet. 
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SAFETY REMINDER
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This still remains a very real safety concern so I would like to remind you that the bus stop is for the school buses/taxis only. Cars should not be parked/stopped in the bus bay at the beginning and end of the day as this hinders the buses and taxis from dropping off/collecting the children safely.

Please help us by reinforcing the ‘Be Safe, Be Seen’ message especially for those children cycling and walking to school by themselves. As a school we will continue to talk with the children about road safety; reminding them about finding safe places to cross and using ‘stop, look, listen, think’ to keep themselves safe when crossing roads as they travel to and from school.
HEADLICE
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As always, please be vigilant about checking your child’s hair each week for head lice. If you have any questions you can ask your local pharmacist or contact the school nurse at the Health Centre
PARENT COUNCIL– WE NEED YOU!
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The next Parent Council meeting will be the AGM which will be held on Tuesday 14 January at 7pm in the school library. All parents are very welcome to attend so please take some time to consider coming along to this meeting and maybe even joining the Parent Council as new office bearers will be elected at this meeting.

Your child, and the school, benefit so much from the support it receives from the Parent Council and it would be a shame to lose this.

ACTIVITIES AND FUNDRAISING GROUP
The next AFG meeting will also take place on Tuesday 14 January at 3.30pm in the school library. All parents are very welcome to attend. Members of the present AFG will be there to talk about the kind of support they give the school and the things they need help with. So please come along and see what happens at AFG meetings and how you can support their work in raising much needed funds for the school.

The AFG organised the extremely successful Christmas Fayre which raised over £1600 for their funds.
The AFG have a Facebook page-  Anderson’s Primary School Fund Raising Group where you can find out more.
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Mrs Douglas, Mrs Young and Mrs McLeman, are our office staff. They will do their best to answer any general queries about the school day/events taking place etc. 
Any time when the office is not staffed, or staff cannot take your call, the answer machine will be available - please leave a message and someone will get back to you. 
Any queries regarding your child’s education or wellbeing should be addressed, in the first instance, directly to the class teacher through a note, a letter or a request for a phone call or meeting. If following this discussion the matter requires further discussion please contact me to arrange a discussion.
ABSENCES AND LATE ARRIVALS
All absences and late arrivals are recorded on The Moray Council computer system. This is regularly assessed and contact is made with those families whose absences or lateness are of a high percentage. This is an opportunity to allow parents/carers to discuss issues around attendance and to look at ways in which the school can offer on-going support. If you have concerns about your child’s attendance or lateness please contact the school to make an appointment with me.

It is The Moray Council policy that parents/carers inform the School Office by 9.15am on the first day of the child’s sickness so that the appropriate recording on the register can be made. This information can be left on the school information line (information is at the top of the letter). 
Please ensure that your contact details with the school are current, especially following the holidays when many people get new phones; often resulting in new numbers. If any of your details, address, phone number/s or emergency contacts have changed please inform the office in writing as soon as possible or complete the slip below.
Update of contact information
Child’s Name (oldest or only) 
…………………………………      P____ Room____

Change of Address

..................................................................................................................................................................................................................................................................

Change of Phone Number

...........................................................................................................................................................................

Change of Emergency Contacts

..................................................................................................................................................................................................................................................................

Change of Email – for Oldest/only school bag mail
………………………………………………………………

(Please write your email address clearly. Thank you)

Signed………………………...........Date.....................
SEVERE WEATHER AND POSSIBLE SCHOOL CLOSURE PROCEDURES
We hope that the school will remain open, in spite of the weather; however there may be times that we have to close. If severe weather is expected and there is a chance that the school may close, please endeavour to undertake one of these three options:
1.  Listen to Moray Firth Radio which has regularly updated information – 97.4FM.

2.  Use the Schools Information Telephone Line:
Dial 0870 054 9999.  Then dial in the school’s PIN ~ 031100. Please be aware that calls to this number will be charged a 2p per minute service charge plus your call provider’s access charge.
· This will take you to the Anderson’s mailbox where you will enter a menu system.

· Dial 1 – to hear information about severe weather affecting the school day.
3.  Use the Schools Closure Information Portal:

· www.themoraycouncil.gov.uk
· Under the heading Ready for Winter click on View School Closures
BBC Radio Scotland will pick up the closure notice.  A post will also be made on Twitter @the MorayCouncil. 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY
9 Jan – all P7s to visit Forres Academy Careers Fair

9 Jan – Parents’ Evening 
13 Jan – Monday Mile re-starts

14 Jan – AFG meeting 3.30pm
14 Jan – Parent Council AGM 7pm
20 Jan – Class newsletters out to parents
20 – 24 Jan – P1 enrolment week

28 Jan – P1 and P7 Dental checks
29 Jan – P7 Parents’ information evening at Forres Academy 

31 Jan – Class assembly – P3, Rm 5 10am

6 Feb – School Closed
7 Feb – School Closed

10 Feb – School Closed
11 Feb – school reopens 9am

January 2020





There’s lots planned for this term so look out for updates on Dojo as well as class and school newsletters which will give you more details of what we have going on in school.








Sara Neil


Acting Head Teacher

















